
The Village Quilter 
Guild Programs and Workshops, 2013/2014… 
Workshop sign up contact:   Andrina Lilly           760.533.6443 

April 3rd   Meeting 
April 5     Workshop 
 
April we will welcome Terrie Kygar with her wonderful crayon on fabric technique.  
I have never seen such  vibrant colors from crayons on fabric! Please stop by the 
workshop table to sign up for this fun new technique 
with crayons.  
 
I am looking for someone to host Terrie and her     
husband. If you might be able to host them, please give 
me a call at 760-533-6443.  
 
Speaker hosts receive the workshop class for free. 
 
 
 
May 1   Meeting 
May 3   Workshop 
 
May’s class will be Happy Days by Sally Schneider.                              
Her lecture: Confessions of a Scrap Maniac. 
 
Thanks for all your support to our Guild programs. 
Andrina 
  
Workshops are held at the Fallbrook Senior Center 
        399 Heald Lane, Fallbrook CA 
 

  Classes:         9:00AM to 3:00PM 
  
Contact Andrina Lilly  760-533-6443 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Please be set up and ready to start at 9:00AM 
$30 for members, $40 for non-members.. 
Bring lunch and drink if desired. 

     Newsletter Scoop 
By the 15th of each month. Please 
send your submissions for the next  
Newsletter to Diane Trappen   
Email:  quiltdlt@aol.com 
 Phone:  760-723-7718    Thanks ..  
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 President’s Message—April 2014 
 
 
We were so delighted to have David Taylor as our guest speaker, what fun!  Because we all just “love fabric”! 

Thank you to those who signed up for officer and committee chair positions.  Over half of the positions have    
been filled on the first solicitation, whoop whoop!  We still have opportunities available and I am sure there are 
some really awesome members that are just waiting to jump at the chance to keep the Guild moving in a positive         
direction.  The following positions are still open: 

      Second Vice-President – scheduling speakers for the 2015—2016 year. 

      Secretary – Record the meeting minutes and distribute. 

      Ways and Means – Coordinate Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales, coordinate fund raising 

      Advertising – Find Businesses to place ads in our newsletter 

      Historian – Photographic record of events and activities for the website 

      Hospitality – Arrange for refreshment for meetings 

      Librarian – Maintain collection of books and track those loaned 

      Newsletter Distribution – Mail to members who do not receive by e-mail copies 

      Publicity – Publicize events and activities 

      Show and Tell – Take photos, submit to website, facebook and newletter. 

      Sunshine – Mail appropriate cards to members, (sympathy, illness) 

Call me or send me an e-mail if you are interested in one of the positions.  First come first serve … its going to    
be fun. 

Nominations for the following positions include: 

      President – oh yeah me …. Sharon Baker 

      First Vice President – Anne Turley 
      Treasurer – Linda Musillami 
      Membership – Jo Anne Russell an Sylvia Williams 
      Newsletter – Diane Trappen 
      Block of the Month – Pamela Wright and Susie Alderson 
      Cup and a Quarter – Anne Ondraka and Tina Rainey 
      Design and Construct – Pamela Wright 
      Directory – Sandy Scott 
      Door Prizes – Barb Anderson and Linda Huff 
      Friendship Groups – Betsy Shirkey 
      Monthly Drawing – Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins and Lou Cobb 
      Quilts of Love – Jo Anne Rego and Mary Anne-Caramon 
      Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds – Sharon Baker 
      Scholarships – Mary Morrison 
      Quilt Show – Sandy Scott 
We will vote on these nominees on the April 3, 2014 meeting – if you care, try to be there! 

 Board meeting is being held 21 March 2014, 10:00A, at the Cottage, everyone is welcome. 

 Happy Quilting and Happy Women’s History Month 

 Sharon Baker                  Bakegold@msn.com 
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HOSPITALITY 

 It is always a thrill to see that we can always depend on you gals to               
 volunteer, and supply us with the wonderful refreshments that make us all 
 smile and say "YUM!"  We want to thank the lovely ladies who filled our    
 tummies with joy and decorated the tables with the fun St. Patrick's Day 
 theme. Thank you to Shirley Fleming, Jewell Burke,Vikki Sanchez 
 Sandy Scott, Ardis Duhachek, Sylvia Williams, Lou Cobb, Andrina Lilly and 
 Alta Jay.  Bless you, girls!                               

Your Hospitality Hostesses, 

Betsy Shirkey and Tina Rainey 

FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD  EXECUTIVE BOARD      2013– 2014 
President Sharon Baker bakegold@msn.com 
1st Vice President Andrina Lilly                               andrina@cox.net 
2nd Vice President Ann Turley ann@annturley.info  
Secretary  Sylvia Williams sylview@roadrunner.com 
Treasurer Cheryl Jeter              imasor@msn.com 
Ways and Means Anne Ondraka aondraka@sbcglobal.net 
Membership (Chair) Susie Alderson                    susiealderson23@gmail.com  
  (CoChair) JoAnn Russell Jruss86965@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor Diane Trappen quiltdlt@aol.com 

SNEAK PEAK 
 
As mentioned at the March meeting, I have arranged for classes in July and August.                                                   
First is Desiree Habicht, an artist and quilter from Riverside. She will be teaching her                                               
very popular Stone Age ART Quilts, Still Life, for us July 12. Please visit her                                      
website at www.desireesdesigns.com and click on “workshops” for a first look at this                         
project.  
I will have both the sample and the supplies list at our April meeting. 
For August I have booked a return visit from the always-popular Peggy Martin. Peggy has developed a new class, 
The Feathered Star, and is excited to be able to offer it to FQG. It is so new that her sample isn’t quite ready yet, 
but she has promised it will be in my hands in time for our June meeting. 
September will be a Schoolhouse session, with four demonstrations for your enjoyment. 
Katsy Chapell, The Quilting Qomic will pay us a visit in October. Katsy is a stand-up comedienne who discovered 
quilting in 1999. You don’t want to miss her performance – it will leave you in stitches! 
November brings us Sylvia Davis www.easysite.com/SylviaQuilts from Los Angeles. She will be presenting a 
program she calls A Quirky Quilters Alphabet, and is known as a true crowd pleaser. 

You don’t want to miss any of our upcoming programs and workshops! 
Ann Turley, 2nd VP 
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Block of the Month 

March 2014 
 

 Again, we had a great response to last month’s Shamrock Block of the 
 Month!  We had 18 blocks turned in!  T he lucky winner, drawn by         
 David Taylor, was Cheri Heinecke!  She had contributed  five shamrock 
 blocks, so her extra work was really worth it! 
 

It’s fun for me to share what the winners have done with the blocks you all made.   
 
Here’s what Carol Kratzer, winner of the Tilted House block,  
did with hers.  So cute!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you want to make this month’s Pinwheel block shown above, and didn’t pick up the     
instructions, they can be found on our guild’s website, www.fallbrookquiltguild.com.          
Thanks! Sue Burns 
 

QUILTS OF LOVE…………...Connie Follstad 
 
 What a job to see all the beautiful quilts and quilting that everyone has so          
 graciously turned in.  This was the best month ever—22 quilts !!!  That’s a grand 
 total of 85 this year.  Way to go!  Everyone has really stepped up the game since 
 the Quilt Show and the holiday’s.  Thank You. 
 
If you need just batting or backing for your own quilts or just material to create your own, let us know.  
We always have labels at guild meetings if you are working on your own.   
 
A special thanks to Deb Raver’s daughter, Mrs. John Gronnel, for donating material used in the many 
kits that Easy Piecers bagged for us and all the extra fabric we have on hand.  Thank You !! 
 
Jan:  Anne Ondraka-4, Chelley Erickson, Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins-2, Vikki Sanchez 
 
Feb:  Andy Hard, Deb Raver-6, Dixie Johns-2, Kris Hamblen-4, Hildegard Duckworth-3, 
 Mary Ann Cardamon, Roberta Balla 
 
Mar:  Betsy Shirkey and Linda Musillami-4, Deb Raver-10, Dianne Parker-2, Dixie Johns-2, Gigi Sartor, 
 Jane Larson, Marie Sundsboe 



5  

 



 

6 

THE VILLAGE QUILTER 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 

P.O. BOX 1704 
FALLBROOK, CA 92088 

Website 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com  

DON’T FORGET… 

FQG name tag 
Block of the month  
Show and tell quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Library books due 
Door prizes by  April  birthday girls  

Greet guests, invite a friend 

Chat with new people and            
show them around! 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Next Meeting:  Thur. April 3 at 
6:30pm at the Fallbrook   
Community Center.  Corner of   
Fallbrook Street and Heald. 

APRIL 

2 Deb Raver 
7 Annie Lebron 
8 Susie Alderson 
18 Shirley Stegmuller 
19 Christy Smith 
20 Anne Ondraka 
21 Cathy Carr 
22 Margaret Harwood 
23 Dianne Parker 
24 Libby Wood 
26  Dixie Johns 
30 Connie Follstad 

HAPPY EASTER 


